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Fontana Unified Approves Plan to Resume In-Person 
Instruction for Elementary Students in April   

 
FONTANA, CA – Fontana Unified School District has approved a phased return to in-person instruction 
for elementary school students, with plans to welcome transitional kindergarteners through second-
grade students back to campus on April 5 and grades three to five on April 12.  
 
The target return date was approved alongside a modified hybrid instructional model, which would 
consist of three cohorts of students, by the Board of Education during a March 3 special meeting. 

 
“We believe that having students return to in-person instruction is most beneficial to their academic 
success and socio-emotional well-being, and we are thrilled to begin the process of welcoming students 
back to our campuses,” Fontana Unified Superintendent Randal S. Bassett said. “As we prepare to 
welcome elementary school students back in April, we want to assure our community that the health 
and safety of our students, employees and families remains at the forefront of our efforts.”  

 
Under the approved instructional model, each class would be split into Cohorts A, B and C in order to 
meet social distancing requirements: 
 

• Cohort A would receive in-person instruction on Mondays and Tuesdays while Cohort B is 
engaged in distance learning.  

• Wednesdays would be dedicated to wellness and attendance checks, as well as 
teacher/administrator-directed time. Deep cleaning and sanitation would also take place on 
Wednesdays, along with Friday evenings or Saturdays. 

• Cohort B would attend in-person instruction on Thursdays and Fridays while Cohort A 
participates in distance learning.  

• Cohort C would consist of students who choose to remain in distance learning, Monday through 
Friday, with Wednesdays dedicated to wellness and attendance checks.  

 
Students, teachers and staff are expected to continue following the District’s COVID-19 health and 
safety guidelines, which are outlined in its COVID-19 Safety Plan.  
 
As the District divides students into cohorts, it will consider factors such as students’ locations, keeping 
siblings together, and addressing specific learning needs.  
 
Fontana Unified will continue to seek input from families, teachers and staff on the specifics of the 
modified hybrid instructional model ahead of the return to campus in April. 
 

https://www.fusd.net/Page/8674


 

OUR MISSION: The mission of the Fontana Unified School District is to graduate all students prepared to succeed in a changing 
world. Fontana Unified School District celebrates learning through the development of the whole child. Our commitment to 

excellence provides quality education, in depth, for all students. 

Following the current guidance from state and county health officials, Fontana Unified’s middle and high 
school students will continue with distance learning at this time.  
 
The District will continue to update families and employees on its phased return to in-person instruction 
as new information becomes available. 
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